
Mount Arlington Board of Recreation Commission 
Regular Meeting Minutes 

June 17th, 2019 
 

1. Call to Order Time 7:02 by Chairwoman Jennifer Tamburo  

2. Flag Salute  
3. Roll Call 

Present: Chairwoman Jennifer Tamburo, Vice Chairwoman Rebecca Keenan, Kim Rutzky, Barry Yacker, Gail Delaney, James 
Matthews, Misty Nelson, Gail Delaney, Christina Chismar- Secretary 
Absent:  

4. Review and approve June 17, 2019 Regular Meeting Minutes 
 Motion to approve:  Keenan  Second: Delaney 
In favor: Matthews, Nelson, Yacker, Rutzky, Tamburo  Absent: Biase 
None Opposed – Motion approved.   

5. Review and approve monthly bill list:  
Motion to approve: Rutzky  Second: Delaney 
In favor: Tamburo, Nelson, Keenan, Yacker, Matthews  Absent: Biase 

6. Sports Coordinator Reports  
• Soccer – All games are done, one party is left. Had two issues for the season.  One of the kids missed sign ups and the Division 

was full, but was still practicing with the team.  The coach was emailed about why this could not happen and to have the 
parent fill out the waiver at least so he could continue practicing with the team, but never did.  Second issue occurred with an 
E team game. A parent yelled at the 12 year old ref whose parent was present which lead to an argument between the ref’s 
parent and the E kid’s parent.  There is a no tolerance policy in RVSL and there will be a fine, which Kim has asked to  take on 
as policy says the coach of the team should receive.  She will have a meeting to discuss the rules with the coaches and parents.  
Christina will also be making sure there is a no tolerance clause in the registration as an additional reminder that parents do 
not speak to the refs. Numbers for fall are currently 10 for Munchkin, E 7, D 6, C4 

• Tee Ball & Coach Pitch – Season ended Saturday.  Changed the trophies to Mr. Met-looking ones.  Had a total of 36 kids play 
and had the teams split.  Takeaways from Misty’s first year as coordinator are that some kids are not ready for Coach Pitch and 
should be in Tee Ball from a safety concern.  Thinking of having the first session a Safety Assessment.  Have 2 signed up for 
Coach pitch thus far for Fall. 

• Softball – Season had 11-1 win.  All went smooth.  Fall is looking good; all were talked to about coming back.  Need to see how 
to pull younger ages and advertise in Roxbury.  Will be combining All Stars with Wharton and going through Wharton, not 
Mount Arlington.  Barry asked for Christina to make sure DPW has the field raked for the 25th. 

• Women’s Volleyball- A woman named Kristen had reached out in regards to starting up Women’s Volleyball after finding out 
we do not offer a program.  Advertising has started.  Will begin in July, running through the summer.. 

7. Sponsorships Reports- Plaques have been ordered, need picture from Softball.  Thank yous went out, Fall Sponsorships have 
been mailed. 

8. Concessions Report:   The fridge is running warm and will probably need to be replaced.  Luckily there is not a lot left so using a 
cooler to keep things chilled. 

9. Subcommittee Reports (Special Events) 
• Art Camp- 3 have signed up in total.  Need to blast more.  Christina will email the previous Campers to generate activity. 
• Memorial Day Parade Recap – Parade was best one yet.  Starting point of Borough Hall will remain the same.  Christina 

thanked all who participated.  Will need to send a thank you to the Elks. 
• Yoga on the Beach- Will start June 23rd and run for 6 weeks to decide if time and day are doable moving forward for the rest 

of summer.  Sign ups are live on Community Pass 
10. Policy & Procedure: 
11. Old Business:   
• Gaga Ball – Status of order to be checked. 

12. New Business:  
13. Open to the Public 
14. Adjourn 7:47 PM 
 

Christina Chismar 
Recreation Administrative Clerk 
To be approved  August 19th, 2019 


